East Hampton Arts and Culture Commission Meeting Minutes, Sept. 19, 2013, 6:30 p.m., town hall meeting room. 

Shirley Brooks, Sheila Tomlinson-Earl, Monica Kangley, Carol Lane, Melissa Pionzio and Elizabeth Sennett were present. Alan Hurst, Kevin Gunning and Val Bozzi did not attend.  

Minutes from Aug. 15 meeting were read and approved with minor changes.
 
There was no public comment
 
Old Business 
A. Musical Evening with Wade Russo 
Commission members who attended thought the event was great success. Sheila was concerned that only 42 people showed, but everyone thought that it was a success overall and noted that people kept showing up during the event.  Town Manger's assistant Cathy Sirois suggested that in the future, we schedule the on a night so the town council members could attend -  the event was held the night of the town council meeting. The program was a bit long, some attendees noted, but Wade Russo knew we had the library room until 9 p.m. so he wanted to fill in the time. Overall members had good reaction from those who attended. Sheila suggested that we hold the event earlier in the theater season so perhaps the performers in the show could come. Also, holding it earlier might draw in college aged students, whom the Goodspeed is trying to reach for educational opportunities. 
 
B. Rack Cards - Kevin Gunning, who is creating the cards, was not at the meeting. Monica reported that she heard from Kevin by e-mail. She talked to Jeannie Bishop from the town's finance department who told her that Kevin should not pay for the cards with his personal credit card. Instead, the company we are working with should send an invoice to the town for payment. Monica will check with Kevin to find out what's happening. 
 
C. Letter to town manager to meet regarding arts assessment. Our meeting options are Sept. 20 in the morning, Oct. 1, after 1 p.m. or Oct. 3 after 10 a.m. Members asked if maybe the town manager could come to our November meeting if members can't go to the Oct. 3 option. Monica, Carol and Shirley will check their calendars to see if they can go. Melissa will e-mail Cathy Sirois to give a tentative ok for Oct. 3. 
 
D. Meet and Greet at Middle Haddam Library on Friday, Oct. 18 from 6 to 9 p.m. for local arts and culture groups. Middle Haddam Library board chair was very enthusiastic about the event. Melissa will email and mail an invite she created to the chairs of different organizations. 
Members present agreed that the 18th was a good day. Monica suggested that we make the meet and greet our October meeting. Alan cannot attend because it's his wedding anniversary. Melissa will provide the wine at cost, and submit the invoice to the town. Commission members will bring food. Shirley will bring fruit, Monica cheese and pepperoni, Carol, hummus and guacamole, Betty, chips. Non-alcoholic beverages should be provided too. Sheila said she has soda. Carol will look into cups and napkins. The library has tables and cloths. Betty will bring chips. Monica suggested a nice centerpiece for the library as a thank you, Shirley will bring soda and a centerpiece.  Members agreed the time should be 7 to 9 p.m. to give people time to get home and have dinner. Members made a list of groups to contact. Motion to hold the event on Oct. 18 was seconded and approved. A second vote to make the Oct. 18 meet and greet the commission's October meeting instead of Oct. 24. 

No other Old Business
 
New Business 
Request from the Friends of the Village Center group to request funds from the town to help pay for tree lighting event in December. The friends group is interested in possibly hiring a company to help with the tree lighting or come up with a way to bump up the tree lighting and decorations on the tree. After some discussion, commission members felt the decoration of the town center is not the jurisdiction of the arts and culture commission and that the current tradition of having the fire department decorate the tree and bring in Santa on the fire truck is a good tradition to continue. 

No other new business. 
 
Commissioners' Reports

Update on Friends of the village meeting. An October fall festival is planned for the second weekend in October featuring food, music, vendors, scarecrows, flowers. 
Jingle Bell parade planned for first weekend in December. The friends plan to take out an advertisement in the Rivereast Newspaper to help promote businesses in the village. 
No other reports
 
Events
On Oct. 20 Chatham Historical Society will host a history day, with historic displays, music, costumes, horse shoeing at CHS museum on Bevin Boulevard.  
East Hampton Art Association will host an art demo on colored pencil drawing the third Wednesday Oct. 23 at the library community room. 
Gelston House Guild to host a meet the guild brunch on Dec. 3. 
 
No public comment. 
 
No further business, meeting adjourned. 
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